MASC MINUTES: DECEMBER, 2010

12Traditions: Peter M.
12 Concepts: Oliver
Vision Statement: Matt

Clean Time Birthdays:
* Colin celebrated 18 months on the 21% of November.
+ David F. celebrated 2 years on the 8" of December.

Group Discussion:

* Kim S. asked a question on behalf of OCNA in regards to flyers or posters being placed
at the site where the needle exchange takes place.

* A small discussion was underway and several members gave the body information
regarding how to place flyers and/or posters at the site. Jeff T. has a phone number and
contact person for Public Relations to look into this further.

* Minutes for November were approved.

Administrative Team Reports:

Chairperson:
* Mark He. summarized the ADMIN work group meeting that takes place before MASC

every second Sunday of the month at 3:30:
o Topics of this work group were:
= Develop a budget for each work group and/or sub-
committee and submit that budget to the ADMIN point
person. The goal of this task is to ensure that each work
group will have enough funds for the exact purpose of this
particular workgroup.
= Discuss and plan workshops for 2011 regarding service
work.
= Discuss and plan workshops for 2011 regarding newcomers
and how well other addicts are engaging the newcomer.
Discussion regarding the NA Helpline.
Posters or flyers on the bus line.
The possibility of re-opening the NA central office.
Planning session for 2011 will be one of the many topics of
discussion for the body at the next MASC.

Vice Chairperson:
* Sisko expressed her appreciation on the progress of all participants of MASC for 2010.
Including all work groups, trusted servants, and GSR’s.




Treasurer:
* Byron has a summary of expenses for 2007 and 2008.
* Reports for 2009 and a year-to-date breakdown for 2010.

RCM:
* Jack was recently elected regional representative for WSNAC.
* Jack also gave a brief report regarding the convention hosted by Milwaukee.

H&I:
Tony H.
| did not attend the H&I monthly meeting today.
Facilities Serving:
e MSDF
* House of correction

Like to serve:

*County Jail

*Meta House

*United Community Center (bi-lingual desired)
Jail House Rock Event held on December 4th, 2010.
I would like to thank all who attended.

Expense Report

JAIL HOUSE ROCK 2010
Tony H. Byron)

Description Expenses Reim. Expenses Reim.

Check from Area for Hall | $ - $ 150.00 S - S -
Rent for Church $ 150.00 S - S - S -
Ck from Area for Food S - S 200.00 S - S -
Food $§ 1255 | S - S - S -
Food S 418 | S - S - $ -
Food $ 2455 | S - S - S -
Food $ 11161 | $ - s - s -
Food $ 2112 | S - S - S -




Change 20.00 S - S - S -
DJ Equipment 100.00 S - S - S -
Delivery of Jail - S - S 10.00 | S -
Return of Jail - S - S 2000 | S -
Cash for DJ Equip. - S 100.00 S - S -
Cash for trans. Of Jail - S - S - S 30.00
Bal. back from Tony-Exp. - S (5.99) S - S -
TOTALS 444.01 S 444.01 $ 30.00 $ 30.00
Total Expenses 474.01

Total Reimbursements 474.01

Receipts 884.32

Expenses 474.01

Cleared 410.31

Deposit 884.32

Cash reim. For Expenses

Less left over from
200.00

Total Cash Expenses

100.00
30.00

(5.99) Will receive at Area

124.01

Thank you all that attended for attending. | was a small turn out, probably due to fliers getting out so

late. Fliers for this event should go out no later than September’s Region.

The H&I and PR committee did an excellent job of the workshop they presented, and would like to thank

them again. | would like to also thank the treasurer for the being able to perform multiple tasks during

this event. Thank You for all that help with the severing, cooking, set-up and clean-up.

Good:



* Format, time the two presentations of both the H&I and P&R subcommittees.
BAD:

¢  Turnout

* Amount of sodas and food left

H&I Year Review:

Good

* Training setup with Inner City

* Those that want to do H&lI, have been provided a way to carry the message to the addict that
still suffers.

¢ Strong showing first part of the year.

* MSDF orientation fell through

* County Facility fell through

* Do not have a facility that does not require a background check.

* Not enough volunteers.

* Not able to retain enough women volunteers to follow through with the commitment of MSDF
services.

* Members signed up for Milwaukee Area H&I, wait a long of a time to get clearance to secured
facilities, lose members because of the long wait, which they may not want to do facilities at the
inner city.

This is my last month of serving as the H&I chairperson, | like to thank you all for allowing me to server,
as | reflect back, my desire to serve has been trying because of the loss of some personnel that | really

thought would be there until the end, but | understand that life goes on.

Budget

Depending on the chairperson this budget is depending on what literature is being placed in the
facilities. For Basic Text and IP’s only, suggested working budget is approximately 1000.00 a year.

Late year with spent 909.00 on literature, $300.00 of that went to Inner City Area H&I in the form of
literature.

$500.00 for Jail House Rock expense:

e 150Rent
e 200 Food
e 150- 200 DJ services

Milwaukee Area Groups should decide if Inner City could still request literature from the H&l
committee.

Thank-You for allowing me to serve,

Tony H H&I Chairperson Milwaukee Area



414-736-0983 hallawt2004 @sbcglobal.net

Thank you for your committed service Tony! You will be missed by all!

Literature:
Greg is still in the process of developing the literature budget for 2011.
Greg will be stepping down from his position in the near future. Thanks for your
committed service Greg!

Thanksgiving Workgroup:
Corey L. reported on the Thanksgiving Day NA Dinner for 2010.

727.00 dollars was spent on food and supplies. 150.00 dollars was given to the facility
for hosting the function.

Several homeless people from Milwaukee had attended the NA Thanksgiving Dinner as a
result of a call that was placed to NA from the Mayor’s office.

Thanksgiving Day NA Dinner will be held at the same place in 2011.

Flyers for this function will be dispersed much earlier in the year in an attempt to increase
attendance. Nice job Corey!

Public Relations:

Mark H.

This community contact work group established of loyal members was able to attend
multiple conferences to establish our public relations presence and gain contacts. We
were able to contact several agencies. We were also able to send out many mailings with
literature packets, contact information, and website information. We also participated in
a presentation in conjunction with H & I to gain admittance into MSDF.

A public relations workshop at Jailhouse Rock was extremely successful.

We have a number of different ideas to expand our efforts for 2011.

We did receive some contacts which resulted in possible public relations events through
the web site and the info line.

We encourage everyone to contact pr@namilwaukee.org

No nominations for trusted servant’s position.
Closing: 6:23



